
Please disregard statements made in exploration reporting to your department relating to bulk 
sampling and costeaning on EL 26200 and 26202, this statement was incorrect. 

The sampling process in this case followed protocols of sampling from road sidings and road 
cuttings from existing public roads only. 

No samples were taken from other areas outside these. 

I apologise and will in future proof read all reports in more detail. 

I thank you for our meeting of yesterday and we look forward to being very active exploring in 
the Northern Territory over the coming Months. 

We have a sizeable budget in place for exploration and have assembled a excellent team of 
geologists and prospectors headed up by Michael Leu, we intend to be on the ground over the 
coming weeks. 


